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Hello and Happy New Year to all of you. I have some exciting news from Sally 
Rossman, our National Legislative Chair. We have a National Legislative 
Committee Challenge. This challenge is for Departments and Divisions to increase 
participation in corresponding with our Legislators through the Action Alerts.  The 
challenge is for each Department and Division to have the highest percentage of 
correspondence numbers based on paid membership each quarter in response to the 
Legion’s Action Alert. 

Challenge Guidelines   

• Start date was November 10, 2024 
• The Legion’s quarterly report and Auxiliary’s membership report date will be used to 

calculate percentages. 
• Correspondence.  The email/letters sent to legislators when a member goes through the 

Action Alert located in the Grassroots Center. 
• Correspondence Number:  Each time a member sends email/letter on specific alert 

request will count as 1 for the Department. 
• Department Membership: The number of 2025 paid members at the end of the quarter. 
• The quarterly Department and Division winners will be determined by highest percentage 

calculated by Correspondence number divided by Department membership. 
• Year end Department and Division winners will be calculated by combining the total 

Department correspondence numbers for the year divided by membership entered in 
ALAMIS by July 26, 2025. 

The Department winner will receive a $20 donation in their name to the Nationals President’s 
project from the National Chair each quarter.  The year-end Department and Division winner 
will receive a $50 donation to the National President’s project. 

Let’s make California Proud. 

Glenda Schultz 

 Legislative Chairman Department of California 


